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1. On 17 November 2021, the Member for Traeger, Mr Robbie Katter MP introduced the Food (Labelling of Seafood) Amendment Bill 2021 (the Bill) as a Private Member’s Bill.
2. The Explanatory Notes to the Bill indicate the objective of the Bill is to require by law mandatory country of origin labelling for seafood sold in the food service sector, through “dining outlets”, across Queensland, in order to:
· increase consumer awareness around the origins of seafood being purchased; and
· support the Australian, and Queensland, seafood industry and the thousands of local jobs it supports.
3. On 13 May 2022, the State Development and Regional Industries Committee tabled Report No. 20, 57th Parliament, Food (Labelling of Seafood) Amendment Bill 2021 (the Committee Report) in the Queensland Parliament. The Committee Report contained two recommendations:
· That the Bill not be passed.
· That the seafood Country of Origin Labelling initiative proposed by the Bill be sent to the Federal Government requesting they take the national lead, as the Country of Origin Food Labelling Standard 2016 is a regulation enacted under Australian Consumer Law and is enforced by the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission.
4. Cabinet approved that the Food (Labelling of Seafood) Amendment Bill 2021 be opposed.
5. Attachments:
· Food (Labelling of Seafood) Amendment Bill 2021 (Private Member’s Bill)
· Explanatory Notes for the Private Member’s Bill – Food (Labelling of Seafood) Amendment Bill 2021
· State of Compatibility for the Private Member’s Bill – Food (Labelling of Seafood) Amendment Bill 2021
· Report No. 20, 57th Parliament, State Development and Regional Industries Committee, May 2022, Food (Labelling of Seafood) Amendment Bill 2021



